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December	17,	2021	
Dear	Pastor	K.	Preston	Gray	and	Harvest	Baptist	Church,	

Greetings	from	John	and	Jeri-Ann	Cook,	your	missionaries	to	Canada.	We	thank	you	
for	your	continued	prayers	and	financial	support	of	our	ministry.	We	praise	the	Lord	for	
all	that	He	continues	to	do	in	the	churches	in	Canada.	

The	difficulties	of	the	restrictive	actions	of	the	government	of	Canada,	as	so	many	
other	countries	have	done	so	also,	the	churches	continue	to	go	forward	in	their	service	for	
the	Lord.	Recently,	I	spoke	with	three	of	the	pastors	serving	in	the	churches	and	what	a	joy	
it	was	to	hear	them	praise	the	Lord	for	His	blessings.	Oh,	they	shared	their	concerns	for	
those	that	have	taken	the	opportunity	to	stay	out	of	church,	like	in	so	many	churches,	
choosing	rather	to	“attend”	online.	Still	the	Lord	has	raised	up	those	that	have	determined	
to	obey	the	Lord,	in	not	forsaking	the	assembling	of	theirselves	together,	“as	the	manner	of	
some	is	and	so	much	the	more”	in	this	very	trying	time.	

I	told	them,	“I	believe	that	the	Lord	is	allowing	these	things	to	clean	up	the	churches.	
Clean	up	in	the	sense	of	revealing	those	that	are	going	to	obey	what	God	says,	in	any	event,	
concerning	faithfulness	to	the	church	assembly.”		

Pastor	Jason	Bueckert,	said	that	he	believed	we	could	be	seeing	the	transition	
leading	to	the	rapture	and	the	revelation	of	the	antichrist.	

My	reply	to	this	is,	“Even	so,	come	Lord	Jesus!”	
Please	continue	to	pray	for	these	pastors	and	churches	that	the	Lord	may	find	them	

faithful	in	His	service.	
May	God	bless	each	one	of	you	with	a	great	Christmas	and	should	he	tarry	a	fruitful	

New	Year	to	His	glory.	
	

Yours	Missionaries	to	Canada,	
	

	
John	and	Jeri-Ann	Cook
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